USATF ADIRONDACK ASSOCIATION

ANNUAL MEETING
SEPTEMBER 22, 2005

RACC

University at Albany

2nd Floor Conference Room

Attending: Jim Bowles, Nicole DePasquale, Jim Egan, Pat Glover, Ali Meier, Anthony Mills Sr, Anthony Mills Jr, Brendan Mills, Lisa Mills, Kimberly Miseno-Bowles, Rob Moore, Ed Neiles, BJ Palma, Richard O’Riley, George Regan, Chris Rush, Ken Skinner 

A motion was made and seconded to approve the amended minutes of the July 2005 meeting. Approved unanimously.

President’s Report: George Regan (GR)    reported on the state of the Association. He noted that current Association membership was at 1252.  He also reported that for 2004 the Adirondack Association met or exceeded all of the eight required standards set by USATF for Association Accreditation, and met or exceeded six of the nine “other” standards. (Note: those “other” standards not met were “’delegates at USATF Annual Meeting”, “Coaches Education” and “Associations Workshop Attendance”.)  GR thanked all those present for the work over the past year on behalf of the Association. GR also handed out a proposal which was presented for discussion at the USATF Association Workshop held in August, pertaining to restructuring of membership fees and services. He also reported that, effective 2007, USATF will require all Associations to conduct background checks on any individuals working with its youth programs.  This policy will begin on a trial basis in 2006, and will be required in 2007.
II. Election of Officers:
GR explained the election process.  A slate of nominees had been previously mailed to all members.  That slate includes:  



President:  Chris Rush   



Executive Vice President:  George Regan



Vice-President for LDR and Cross Country:  Pat Glover



Secretary:  Ken Skinner




Treasurer:  Rob Moore

There being no additional nominations from the floor for these five positions, it was moved (Neiles) and seconded (Skinner) to close the nominations. (Approved unanimously).  It was further moved (Palma) and seconded (Egan) that the Secretary be directed to cast 1 ballot for the unopposed slate.  (Approved unanimously). Chris Rush, Secretary, then cast one ballot for the slate.

GR then directed Ed Neiles and Ken Skinner to conduct nominations/balloting for the positions of Vice-Presidents for Track & Field and Youth.  GR noted that nominations had been submitted to the office for the positions:  Lisa Mills—VP for Youth Athletics;  Anthony Mills Sr.—VP for Track & Field.  These nominations were moved (Palma) and seconded (Bowles).  The name of Jim Egan was nominated (DePasquale) and seconded (Palma) for VP for Youth Athletics. Richard O’Riley was then nominated (Rush) and seconded (Egan) for the position of VP for Track & Field. It was then moved (Neiles) and seconded (Skinner) that the nominations be closed, and was approved unanimously. Chris Rush, Secretary, noted that the by-laws required that voting be limited to current members of the Association who are at least 18 years of age.  Ballots were then distributed, and votes counted, resulting in the election of Jim Egan, VP for Youth Athletics, and Richard O’Riley, VP for Track & Field.  A motion was made (Palma) and seconded (Rush) to destroy the ballots.  
The motion passed unanimously.

Newly elected officers will assume office for two year terms effective January 1, 2006.

III. Distinguished Service Awards:

George Regan presented framed certificates honoring the following Association members for their distinguished service over the past year:

· Nicole DePasquale:  “…for her outstanding leadership in organizing and directing the 2005 USATF Adirondack Association and Region I Junior Olympic Track and Field Meets”

· Jim Egan:  “…for his tireless efforts in support of Adironodack Association’s youth programs over many years, whether it is organizing a meet or carrying hurdles.  Jim is always there for the youth of the Adirondack Association. “
· Anthony Mills: “…for his creative vision and determination which resulted in the 2005 Empire State Liberty Tour Track and Field Series, offering a new opportunity for athletes of all ages to participate in track and field events of the first quality.”
· Ed Neiles: “…for his determination and persistent efforts to keep the Adirondack ship afloat.”
· Richard O’Riley:  “…for his initiative and successful efforts to create an annual indoor track and field series serving athletes of all ages and abilities in the Capital District and beyond.”

Following the award presentation, a motion was made and seconded (Palma/Egan) to establish an Adirondack Association Leadership Award, in memory of Bill Schrader, one of the founders of the Adirondack Association. (motion passed unanimously)
Site & schedule for future Association meetings will be determined and announced at the November 22 Board Meeting, to be held at the RACC.

V. Other Business:  

· Nicole DePasquale and Chris Rush expressed the Association’s thanks to Bobbi Palma for her successful efforts to re-structure the Association’s Officials organization and especially for her leadership in the planning and coordination of the Regional JO meet.  
· George Regan announced that the Adirondack Association has been selected as the site for the 2006 Eastern Regional Open Track and Field meet—date and location to be determined.
· Anthony Mills emphasized the importance of early determination of dates for the 2006 Region I and Association JO Track & Field meets.  Jim Egan agreed to confirm the date proposed for the Region I meet stating that if MAC sticks to their proposed date for hosting the 2006 Region One Championships as July 7th-9th, that the Adirondack JO TF Champs would be contested the last Saturday in June.
· Richard O’Riley reported that a series of Thursday evening summer meets were being considered to be focused on young athletes from the City of Albany. Site to be determined.
· Pat Glover reported that an Association athlete, Jamie Rodriguez, has been selected to participate in the AADP program, which will provide some financial assistance for Jamie to compete in the Senior Bowl Men’s Open 10 K Championship, to be held on November 5, in Mobile, AL. Some supplemental assistance is being sought.
VI. Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 8:15 PM.

Respectfully submitted,

           C. Christopher Rush, Secretary
